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July 21, 2011
The Honorable Larry Gossett

Chair, King County Council

Room 1200

C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Gossett:

I am pleased to transmit for your consideration two pieces of legislation that will enhance the Employee Transportation Program (ETP) by providing additional public transportation choices for King County employees.  Specifically, the two attached ordinances:

1. Enable the County to enter into an agreement with the King County Ferry District (KCFD) whereby our employees will have the option of using water taxi service as part of the ETP.
2. Modify existing code to include the KCFD as a participating agency in the ETP.

The proposed agreement has been developed in consultation with the KCFD, the Prosecuting Attorney’s Office and the Department of Transportation.  The agreement covers service provided for the period February 1, 2011 - December 31, 2011.  It is envisioned that future service agreements would be addressed as part of regional One Regional Card for All (ORCA) agreements and budget authority for 2012 will be included in the 2012 budget request that you will be receiving in September. 

Also included in this package is an ordinance modifying King County Code Section 3.12.188, adding the KCFD as a participating agency in the ETP, clarifying the existing code by adding Sound Transit as a participating agency, and making other technical changes to this section of the code.
The KCFD water taxi service connecting Vashon Island and West Seattle to Pier 50 in downtown Seattle provides an excellent transportation alternative to employees.  This service reduces congestion, lowers emissions, and will provide critical commuting options during the Alaskan Way Viaduct construction, reducing vehicle trips on the West Seattle Bridge and other surface streets impacted by closures.
An estimated 15,000 employee trips will be accommodated on water taxi service during the agreement period at a cost of $52,000, or approximately $3.50 per trip.  These costs are comparable to commuter bus, light rail or commuter train service provided as part of the ETP.  
Funding for this request was approved in the 2011 first quarter omnibus supplemental budget (rdinance 17073, Section 21 adopted by Council on May 2, 2011
If you have any questions regarding these ordinances, please contact Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division, at 206-296-8576, or Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Transit Division, at 206-684-1619.

Thank you for considering this request.

Sincerely,

Dow Constantine

King County Executive

Enclosures
cc:
King County Councilmembers


ATTN:  Acting Chief of Staff



Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council


Fred Jarrett, Deputy County Executive, King County Executive Office (KCEO)


Joe Woods, Council Relations Manager, KCEO


Carrie Cihak, Director of Policy and Strategic Initiatives, KCEO

Chris Arkills, Transportation Policy Advisor, KCEO

Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget

Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
    Services (DES)
Anita Whitfield, Director, Human Resources Division (HRD), DES

Kerry Delaney Sickle, Human Resources Senior Manager, HRD, DES

Harold S. Taniguchi, Director, Department of Transportation (DOT)

Kevin Desmond, General Manager, Metro Transit Division, DOT
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